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According to Puerto Rico Secretary of Labor Gabriel Maldonado, neither the Constitution of
Puerto Rico nor Puerto Rico Act 379 imposes any limitations on employers requiring
overtime work of employees beyond paying a specific premium rate.

Secretary Maldonado’s Sept. 13, 2024, Opinion revokes the previous multifactor guidance
issued by the Puerto Rico Department of Labor (PRDOL).

Previous Guidance

The Puerto Rico Constitution mandates that workers have a right to an ordinary work
schedule not exceeding eight hours in a day. Any time worked over eight hours must be paid
at no less than one and one-half times the rate established by law.

Puerto Rico Act 379 provides that any time worked over eight hours in a calendar day and
over 40 in a week must be compensated generally at one and one-half times the regular rate
of pay.

PRDOL guidance had interpreted the law to mean that overtime work should be an
exception, and not the norm. Thus, employers could only require workers to work overtime
under “extraordinary” circumstances and subject to multiple factors, including:

Overtime work must not affect the health and safety of workers;
Prior notice must be provided to employees, except in emergency cases;
Overtime work must be fairly distributed among employees;
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Overtime work must first be offered to qualified employees who voluntarily made

themselves available for such work;

5. If there were no voluntary workers, then employers should require overtime work in
reverse order of seniority; and

6. Employers must evaluate whether employees had reasonable excuses to refuse working

overtime by weighing the excuse against the employer’s needs.

New Interpretation

According to PRDOL’s new position, neither the Constitution of Puerto Rico nor Act 379
imposes any limitations on employers requiring overtime work beyond paying a specific
premium rate.

Secretary Maldonado recognized employers should still be cognizant of potential risks to
the health and safety of employees when requiring overtime work. Absent these potential
risks, it is PRDOL’s position that there are no other limitations to imposing overtime work
under Puerto Rico law beyond paying a premium rate for work performed over eight hours in
a calendar day or 40 hours in a week. The rationale behind the Opinion would also apply to
Fair Labor Standards Act-covered employers.

Employers should be mindful, however, that other federal statutes and regulations may limit
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the number of hours employees can be required to work.
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Gutiérrez If you have any questions about the implications of Puerto Rico’s Act 379 or other

Principal workplace issues, please contact a Jackson Lewis attorney.
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